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Public Statement from Mayor Thaddeus Kobylarz and Police Chief Brian 

Gibbons Regarding the Death of George Floyd and Public Protests 

Like most Americans, members of the Chatham Borough Police Department were horrified to witness the 

excessive degree of force exhibited by a small group of Minneapolis police officers resulting in the untimely 

death of George Floyd. The actions by the Minneapolis police officers initially on scene shocked the conscience 

and are by no means representative of the work routinely performed by professional and empathetic police officers 

in Chatham Borough or around the country. We stand shoulder-to-shoulder with all who desire peaceful protest 

and meaningful change so that we can eliminate the scourge of bias and excessive force in policing. Moreover, 

we call for an emphasis on de-escalation measures in addressing the aftermath of Mr. Floyd’s death, a practice 

we ourselves in Chatham Borough strive to exemplify as sworn peacekeepers. 

We want to assure you that the Chatham Borough Police Department strongly condemns bias in policing and 

excessive force by any police officer. For many years we have hired, promoted, trained, and managed our 

department to ensure a culture of respect and procedural justice for all human beings consistent with our core 

values detailed below.  

We are proud of our well-trained and compassionate police officers and the solid relationships they maintain with 

members of this community. Moreover, we are all deeply saddened by the actions and nonfeasance exhibited by 

the officers in Minneapolis and the resulting chaos this has created, undermining years of progress in police 

practices. Our thoughts and prayers are with the Floyd family as they grieve this unspeakable tragedy.   

In the coming days we will announce a virtual town hall with members of the police department and elected 

officials where residents can learn more about how we operate and maintain  accountability within the department. 

Every human being, without exception, deserves to be treated with fairness, dignity, and respect. Our police 

officers take seriously their role as sworn peacekeepers and are committed to the fundamental principles of justice 

and fairness in everything they do. They take pride in their compassion and concern for every member of our 

community, as well as for those merely passing through our town. For the Chatham Borough Police Department, 

this is, and will always be, "job one". 

CBPD – Core Values 
 

INTEGRITY: Integrity is the hallmark of the Chatham Borough Police Department and we are committed to the 

highest performance standards, ethical conduct and truthfulness in all relationships. We hold ourselves 

accountable for our actions and take pride in a professional level of service and fairness to all. 

RESPECT: We treat all persons in a dignified and courteous manner, and exhibit understanding of ethnic and 

cultural diversity, both in our professional and personal endeavors. We guarantee to uphold the principles and 

values embodied in the constitutions of the United States and the State of New Jersey. 

SERVICE: We provide service in a courteous, efficient, and accessible manner. We foster community and 

employee involvement through problem-solving partnerships. 

FAIRNESS: We treat all people impartially, with consideration and compassion. We are equally responsive to 

our employees and the community we serve. 


